- 9 -

Attachment D

[image: image1.png]
JOINT MEDIA RELEASE

Senator the Hon Richard Alston 
The Hon Daryl Williams AM QC MP

Minister for Communications, Information
Attorney‑General

Technology and the Arts

2 February 2001

INFORMATION SECURITY‑A MAJOR PRIORITY

The Commonwealth Government has created a new E-Security Coordination Group to increase protection of the national information infrastructure (NII), the Minister for Communications, Information Technology and the Arts, Senator Richard Alston, and the Attorney-General, Daryl Williams, announced today.

The NII comprises essential information networks including telecommunications; banking and finance; transport and distribution; energy and utilities; information services; and defence and emergency services.

With Australia's increasing reliance on information technology and the online environment, it is vital that the NII is protected from viruses, hackers, denial of service attacks and information warfare.  The E-Security Coordination Group will help make certain these security issues are addressed strategically.

The group will consist of representatives from key Commonwealth Government agencies and be chaired by the National Office for the Information Economy (NOIE). In addition to focusing on security standards, the group will work on incident reporting, awareness raising, and skills shortages.

The Government has also formed a sub-committee, chaired by the Attorney-General's Department‑the Critical Infrastructure Priorities Group‑which will focus on critical elements of the NII, such as conducting threat and vulnerability assessments of key infrastructure.

These steps to better coordinate the protection, detection and response to any attacks directed against the NII are part of the Government's additional $2 million commitment in the 2000‑2001 Budget.

A secure and trusted online environment is essential for the growth of e-commerce, and the Commonwealth Government's new privacy legislation will give consumers
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confidence that personal information they provide to businesses will not be collected, stored and disclosed in ways they do not expect.

These new measures will help ensure that Australia remains at the forefront of e-security issues internationally, and are among several steps the Government is taking to give Australians confidence in doing business over the Internet.
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